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M E S S AG E  F R O M  P R I N C I P A L  S P A R G E R
	 I hope this letter finds you healthy and happy and enjoying the New Year. In some ways, 
this year looks much different than others, but in other ways it has followed a similar pattern. 
We want to commend all those on campus who are consistent with following CDC guidelines and 
allowing this school year to take place. A special thank you to those faculty, staff and administration 
that have embraced the role of “essential worker” and put the school’s needs ahead of their own. 
	 Despite all of this, as strange as it may sound, we are already thinking about next school year. 
Over the next several weeks, students will meet with their school counselor to begin the process of 
selecting classes for next school year. These meetings will take place during the school day during 
the month of February. Please reach out to your student’s high school counselor with questions on the 
registration process. For our seniors, they will begin to finalize their plans for life after high school. 
All seniors are encouraged to stay current with graduation dates and deadlines and to look for the next 
edition of the senior letter. We anxiously await celebrating with the Class of 2021 at their graduation 
ceremony on Saturday, June 5 at 12:30 pm. 
	 All students in grades 9 and 10 are scheduled to take the Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) / 
English Language Arts (ELA) exam during the second semester. The FSA Writing will be administered 
on April 5 and 6 followed by the FSA Reading from May 3 – 6. The required End of Course (EOC) 
tests for students currently enrolled in Algebra, Biology, Geometry, and United States History is 
scheduled to take place beginning the week of May 3rd. For more information regarding these FSA 
assessments and sample questions visit https://fsassessments.org/. For students enrolled in AP and 
IB classes, those exams are scheduled to be administered during the month of May. 
	 As a result of the collective efforts of our students, faculty and community, the Hawks continue to 
soar. Our graduation rate rose to above 94% and over 1,800 of our students 
earned honor roll status for the first semester. Nearly 250 students earned 
straight “A” grades for the first semester and many of our fall and winter sport 
student-athletes placed on the all-area team for their sport. Conference, district, 
and regional championships were also won by both teams and individuals. 
It’s truly a great time to be a Hawk! 
	 In an effort to stay informed with events on campus, please visit our school’s 
website at www.sprucecreekhigh.com and follow us on Facebook and Twitter @
GreatDay2BAHawk and Instagram at sprucecreekhighhawks. 
It’s a Great Day to be a Hawk!

News

https://fsassessments.org
www.sprucecreekhigh.com
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Guidance Newsletter
Happy New Year Hawks!
	 We hope everyone enjoyed their holiday break and returned ready to soar through 
the final semester. Seniors going to college that have not already completed the FAFSA for 
federal financial aid online at www.fafsa.ed.gov need to do so immediately. Also, if you did not register for 
the Bright Futures Scholarship, which is state financial aid, please see Mr. Schaffer in the Guidance office 
right away for information on how to apply. Class of 2021 students also need to stop by the Activities Office 
to pick up your Senior letter from Mrs. Rocco, which contains dates and details for upcoming events. Check 
our school website, www.sprucecreekhigh.com, for an updated list of available scholarships as well.
	 Juniors and Seniors that have taken Algebra 2 or higher should register for the SAT and/or ACT for college 
acceptance and to meet testing requirements for a Bright Futures Scholarship. If you qualify for free/reduced 
student lunch, see Mr. Schaffer in Guidance for a fee waiver. The SAT and ACT can also be used to earn concordant 
scores to meet high school graduation requirements if you have not already passed the FSA ELA and/or Algebra 1 EOC.
	 Please listen to daily announcements and visit our school website often. You can email Mrs. Rocco 
(rrrocco@volusia.k12.fl.us) and ask for her to add your email address to the daily announcements distribution 
list so you don’t miss news. The announcements will be delivered to your inbox daily!
	 Registration for next school year is scheduled to begin soon. The Counselors are looking forward to 
meeting individually with students to review recommendations and elective choices and to request courses for 
next school year. Remember foreign language is NOT a graduation requirement, but it IS required for university 
admission and for Bright Future Scholarships. If you need to remediate any courses you did not pass, talk to 
your Counselor about summer opportunities to get caught up with your credits!
	 Advance Registration for currently dual enrolled students begins March 29th at DSC. For all others, Open Registration 
begins April 1st. After registering, remember to bring your DSC schedule to your Counselor. If you have questions or are 
interested in starting dual enrollment, please visit the Guidance Office before/after school or during your lunch.
	 Please remember that students may see their Counselor without an appointment before/after school or during 
student lunch. Visit the counseling department website at www.sprucecreekcounseling.weebly.com throughout the 
year for valuable information. Or use the QR code here or in the Guidance office to access the site through your phone! 
You can contact your Counselor directly through the QR code to ask a question or request an appointment. 

German Club
Hallo Leute! 
	 Here at German club, we meet on Teams every 
other week on Friday.  We  do lunches in person 
on  Thursdays, about once  a  month, where we get 
to taste  German food (with precautions taken to 
ensure the safety of our members and visitors), 
play German card games, and learn about German 
culture.  You  are not required to  speak German or 
take German  in order to  attend meetings. In the 
past couple  months, we have held a fundraiser 
for t he  Ha l i fa x  Hu ma ne Societ y  i n Day tona 
B e a c h ,   a n d   h a v e  h a d   a n   A d v e nt s k a l e n d e r 
fundraiser. In addition to these, German Club went 
bowl i ng at  Ormond L a nes  on Ja nua r y 22nd . 
German Club has  big  plans for the future, and 
s hou ld  you w i s h  to  jo i n  u s ,  t a l k  to  a   c lub 
member or Frau  Strauts (Club Sponsor/German 
Teacher). We hope to see you at our next meeting!

-Bis dann, 
Victoria Hill, Reporter 

ROTC
	 January Newsletter 2021 Happy New Year from the Hawk Battalion! 2020 has been a turbulent year 
for us all, but the Hawk Battalion is determined to step into the new year strong. Beginning in January, we 
“transitioned to” precision drill movements and uniform issue; instructing cadets on proper wear of the 
uniform. Soon our cadets will be wearing them every week. Following our strong intro into the year, there 
are some major events from January: On January 12th, our JROTC Leadership and Academic Bowl (JLAB) 
teams took their Level 1 exam. Both the Academic and Leadership Teams participated at the National level. 
Our Academic Team consisted of cadets Trinity Schmidt, Connor Kress, Jordin Schiebe, Julia Ramblas, 
and Cora Anderson. Our Leadership Team consisted of Emily Kraft, Isabella Ramnath, Kari-Anna Kiad, 
Taylor Dawson, and Thomas Prigge. Great job cadets! We are looking forward to seeing you all move on 
to Level 2 and beyond. As mentioned earlier, the Hawk Battalion has issued uniforms to all our cadets. 
Due to Covid-19, these past months, we were not able to do many things that most cadets from prior years 
were accustomed to. The Battalion’s more routine requirements such as wearing the uniform every Wednesday 
and having Physical Training on Fridays are happening again. We are all quite excited to be able to perform 
these JROTC activities! We were also present for the school’s Academy Virtual Showcase. If interested in 
joining the Hawk Battalion please be sure to select JROTC (Junior Reserve Officers Training Corps) as an 
elective. See your SCHS counselor to join. For additional information about our program, refer to our website: 
https://schsarmyjrotc101.wixsite.com/schsjrotc. Looking forward, our future events consist of adjusting to the 
new year and acclimating back into a new schedule, encompassing all that JROTC normally does.

www.fafsa.ed.gov
www.sprucecreekhigh.com
mailto:rrrocco@volusia.k12.fl.us
www.sprucecreekcounseling.weebly.com
https://schsarmyjrotc101.wixsite.com/schsjrotc
http://daytonabeach.erau.edu/cob
http://myadvancedmedicalcenter.com
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Asian Association
	 Both Asian Association lunch meetings were held November 12th in C-14 where Japan was our country 
theme. Each student was taught how to say “Good Morning” in Japanese: “Ohayogozaimasu!” Each attendee was 
also reminded that dues of $15 would include our club shirt and are due online by December 1st. We are grateful to 
LeAhn, proprietor of LeAhn’s Restaurant on Nova Rd., who provided us with chicken katsu, sticky white 
rice, and broccoli. President Claire Bellas introduced her mother who spoke about growing up in Japan and 
going through Japan’s school system except for a couple years of schooling here in the USA.
	 Many thanks to Emily Hagan for creating our Holiday Decorated Door on C-14 which included an 
Arbor Day theme from the movie titled: Nightmare Before Christmas.
	 On December 10, 2020, Alice LeRoux made a delicious and popular Burmese cold noodle dish with a peanut 
sauce and chives for garnish. She brought a man’s cultural and popular daily garment from Myanmar which Joey 
Colletti kindly modeled. Alice also brought an Asian facial skin moisturizer for anyone willing to try it. We appreciated 
Alice sharing her stories about helping at an elementary school in Myanmar to which we donated $300 last spring. 
She arranged for a sweet picture of the students holding the letters of a message that said “THANK YOU to the Asian 
Association of SCHS.” As per the season of giving, Mrs. Keith gave each person attending today’s meeting a token 
of the word “Prosperity” written in Asian Calligraphy which could be hung on a Christmas tree as an ornament.
	 Ethan Alves, our service chair organized a Campus Cleanup on December 2nd for first semester. Another project 
completed was the wrapping of a personal hand sanitizer to all 25 of the new Creek teachers. They were placed in the 
teachers’ boxes as a “Welcome to the Hawk Family” gift. Ethan also heads our toy collection for Valentine’s gifts to the 
Friends to Family Foster care agency in Daytona. We hope to present the toys to the agency on February 13th.
	 January 14, 2021 was an important day because club shirts were distributed to new members and our club 
picture for the yearbook was taken in the media center. Our meeting was held in Mr. Griffith’s room for first lunch and 
Mr. Gufford’s room for second lunch. On the Menu from LeAhn’s was a Korean meal with spicy chicken and kim 
chee rice. We played a Trivia game as lead by President Claire and members of the board.
	 We look forward to our next meeting which will be held February 11 in honor of New Lunar Year of the Ox. China 
will be the country highlighted with a discussion about the traditions of the Eastern Lunar year which will be shared 
by the board members. We are especially looking forward to LeAhn sharing with us a Chinese New Year meal.

Spruce Creek High School Young Republicans
	 The members of Spruce Creek High School’s Young Republicans will fundraise all year to earn money for at 
least 6 students to attend the Lincoln Day dinner slated for April 25, 2021 at the Ocean Center. Each meal cost $100. 
SO our members are selling wreaths online to be placed on veterans’ graves the third Saturday in December.
	 This past December, several of our members participated in the Holiday Door Decorating contest by 
posting a scene from A Charlie Brown’s Christmas. Many thanks to those who helped.
	 Co-advisors Mrs. Keith and Mr. Beatty welcomed those members who attended the Wreath’s Across America 
Ceremony at the Edgewater Cemetery on December 19th. Attending included: Club President Chris Cherian and his 
mother, Club Secretary James Hall and his father, Tyler Healey and his mom, plus Club Historian Donny Pultz. Chris 
and Donny helped place a special wreath on two different stands representing two of the branches of the armed services.
	 James Hall reported at our January 8th meeting that approximately a hundred people attended the Wreaths 
Across American ceremony at noon on December 19. Members are currently asking friends and relatives to help 
purchase wreaths in honor or in memory of a veteran. What money earned beyond the Lincoln Day dinner effort 
will be used to purchase flags to replace the worn ones on Creek’s campus. Each of the boys attending the ceremony 
helped distribute the wreaths to attendees who walked through the grave stones looking for the word veteran. Once 
found, the wreath is placed on the stone and the name of the service personnel is said solemnly and out loud so we 
do not forget those who served the USA to help maintain our freedoms. Very moving speeches were made by Florida 
State Senate Tom Wright and newly elected Jeff Brower, chair of the Republican Party of Volusia County.
	 If you would like to make a donation of a wreath for $15, our club members would greatly appreciate it. 
Go to the following site and SPRUCE CREEK HIGH SCHOOL’s YOUNG REPUBLICANS (FL0029P) will be the 
ones to receive credit and a $5 donation from Wreaths Across America will come back specifically to Spruce Creek 
High’s Young Republicans! https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/17897/Overview/?relatedId=15633

Dr. Kirsten Wilgers
Board Certified Optometrist

5820 South Williamson Blvd.
Port Orange, FL  32128
 386.767.4449  

www.totalvision2020.com

https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/17897/Overview/?relatedId=15633
http://www.bevilledentalcare.com
http://totalvision2020.com
http://CypressHeadGolf.com
https://www.facebook.com/DaytonaBeachWomensCenter
http://www.columbiatitleresearch.com
http://www.aceittestprep.com
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Library Media Minutes | WITH MRS. MURRAY
	 Your media center continues to be in the middle of things. During the school closure and hybrid opening, we have remained accessible 
to students for books and technology support. We have served as the school help desk, checking out laptops, webcams, textbooks, and hotspots 
to students who need them and walking students and parents through how to use Volusia Live technology.

Who Visits the Library?
YOUR STUDENT!

	 With lower numbers of students on campus and more social 
distancing, our media center doesn’t feel quite as busy as it normally 
does, but we are remaining open to serve student needs from 8:00-
4:00 daily. Even with significantly fewer students on campus due 
to virtual learning, the number of books we have checked out has 
remained consistent from first quarter last year. Students were 
excited to get back onto campus to be able to check out books!

Volusia Live Students
Book Check-Out and eBooks!

	 Did you know that Volusia Live students are able to email us the 
titles of the books they would like to check out and we will happily 
put them in the main office for pick-up? Just email Mrs. Murray at 
shmurray@volusia.k12.fl.us. Did you know that you can also check 
out eBooks from your school library? We have some of the hottest 
new titles in young adult literature! Access them by clicking on 
Destiny inside vPortal. You can read the books from inside your 
browser or download the Destiny Read app to your phone or tablet. 
Your login is the same as your school login. Choose SSO (single 
sign-on) and enter your vcs2go email address and password.
	 Thank you for your continued support of the Spruce Creek 
High School Media Center! Please never hesitate to provide me 
with feedback via the media center website or by e-mailing me at 
shmurray@volusia.k12.fl.us.

A NOTE FROM Mr. Beatty and Dr. Sparger:
Hello Hawks,
	 During this time of online and in-school learning it is important to check your vcs2go.net email 
account daily.
 Your teachers, administration and testing coordinator use this communication method to give you important 
updates and information. Checking your vcs2go.net email daily will allow you to keep current with school 
events, clubs, sports, and important testing information you may need. Please check your email daily.

It’s a GREAT day to be a Hawk!

HERE
you belong

(386) 506-4DSC • DaytonaState.edu
165908R_001   7/20

ENROLL TODAY!

mailto:shmurray@volusia.k12.fl.us
mailto:shmurray@volusia.k12.fl.us
vcs2go.net
vcs2go.net
http://EagleEyeDental.com
http://daytonastate.edu


National Honor Society | BY ALISA VAN DEIJCK/ DKEITH
	 Despite the challenges presented by COVID-19 this year, we have managed to provide a plethora of 
service activities available for our NHS members both online and live students. We have completed over 1,500 
service hours collectively as a club for the second quarter with about ten community service opportunities! 
Our general club-wide Microsoft Team meetings were held after school on November 18, December 16, and we 
will have our last one for the second quarter on January 20.
	 During this time, the first NHS District meeting was also held virtually on November 7th run by our 
district president Meryl Liu and had an abundant amount of student participants. We were able to incorporate 
the yearly creation of Plarn (plastic yarn), yet again, and even created face masks out of clean socks. 
We also wrote appreciation cards for our first responders. 
	 From October 26th-November 20th we were also able to hold two extremely successful drives: the annual 
Thanksgiving Food Drive and the new Cleaning Supplies Drive. The Thanksgiving Food Drive was started with the 
goal to obtain three boxes of canned goods to provide a Thanksgiving dinner to students’ families in need at Creek. 
We were able to surpass this goal by creating an incredible 13 boxes, fully packed with food for multiple nights, 
which we provided to students as well as two teachers whose families were impacted by COVID. The rest of the 
canned goods we received we were able to donate to our school food pantry. For the cleaning supplies drive, we 
were able to provide over 20 boxes full of goodies to Campbell Elementary in order to help the staff currently 
struggling to provide a safe environment for their students. Seeing the success and bright faces from all of the 
recipients made these drives more than a quantifiable success and will surely occur next year as well. 
	 One of the new opportunities we were able to offer this year was actually run by two of our new members, 
Miriam Girgis and Aleena Rahman who created Hope in an Envelope. By creating and decorating cards, 
students were able to convey their gratitude and thankfulness to nurses as well as provide a feeling of hope to 
families in the hospital during the Holidays. This opportunity was available in the month of November and 
December, providing a wonderful opportunity to spread holiday cheer. 
	 We then continued this safe way to convey our thanks by making cards for our own teachers and staff 
at Creek by creating holiday-themed cards. These cards were created by over a hundred students and were an 
amazing way to show our teachers just how appreciative we are and how much their hard work means to us. 
	 In order to spread a little bit more holiday cheer while also bringing our members closer together, we 
participated in our annual Door Decorating Contest. The members voted on the theme, Holiday Classics, in 
which they participated in a friendly competition with groups of 3-4 students to transform teacher’s doors. 
The theme allowed them to use their creativity and wit to come up with a way to include their chosen teacher 
into a Holiday movie classic. The results were amazing and our judge, Ms.Murray provided us with the results: 
Mr.Griffith C-9 was best in show; best use of theme was Seabolt/Ramirez F-4 and Fuller B-31; highest quality 
was Roos D-9; and two tied for most creative -Costner C-8 and Phillips B-12. 
	 Rounding off the month of December we had two more drives. Operation Shoebox, headed by Olivia 
Wilson, provided boxes of personal goods to our troops overseas. Our other drive, spearheaded by Jordyn 
Gasowski, supplied over 700 blankets to the homeless in need of some warmth during the holiday season. 
Both drives, yet again, resulted in an overwhelming amount of support by the incredible NHS members. 
	 In order to end the quarter, before submitting our hour documents, we held two beach cleanups, one on December 
18th and one on January 16th. Both were in partnerships with BETA club, allowing our members to work with others 
for the same goal, supporting our theme this year of “Many Minds, One Mission”. These beach cleanups are always a 
big success and something a lot of students look forward to as it provides a way to help our lovely Florida beaches.
	 We look forward to the upcoming quarter as we start off with the 
District Meeting on January 31st and transition into some of our annual 
service opportunities. These include the Valentine’s day cards as well as the 
Black History Month Jeopardy game. We are excited to continue to push 
our students to show their fantastic character and leadership skills in the 
most creative of ways under the current circumstances.  
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Student Discount 
Available

Stop by and see us today!

1652 Taylor Rd, Suite 303
Port Orange, FL 32128

386.433.2244
*Minors must be accompanied by a parent/guardian

Ms.Murray
Mr.Griffith
http://95andvine.com
http://www.thejoint.com
http://www.drdavidlowe.com
https://ksruma.com
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All About AVID
	 AVID is a four-year elective class for students 
who are serious about succeeding in high school and 
college. Our goal is to provide capable students with 
the support to thrive in any curriculum and course 
they desire to take through developing and practicing 
useful academic skills. The class is composed of 
classwork led by the AVID teacher and tutorial groups 
led by high school tutors. AVID methodologies focus 
on WICOR strategies:

•	 Writing  – practice writing conceptual 
questions, reflections, reports and essays 
Inquiry – use Socratic questioning to help 
students develop independent thinking that 
apply directly to their studies

•	 Collaboration – work together with others to 
brainstorm and develop strategies and ideas 
around subject-specific tutorials twice a week

•	 Organization – learn to organize your binder, 
notes, agendas, study schedule, etc.; then carry 
these techniques into your home life to become 
a better student who is always prepared

•	 Reading  – u ndersta nd a nd a na ly ze a 
var iety of texts Severa l benef its await 
prospective AVID students. AVID is a “class 
community” composed of peers, teachers 
and tutors geared towards encouraging 
academic and personal success.

	 We have created a supportive community 
environment to allow a consistent source of 
support for all four years of high school with the 
same AVID teacher. AVID teachers coach students 
through high school course selection, high stakes 
test preparation, and college applications. You may 
be well-suited for AVID if this list describes you: 
You work well with others. You have a positive 
attitude in school. You do your homework. 
You want to challenge yourself. You are willing 
to try different methods for learning and keeping 
track of assignments. You want to understand 
class material (math, English, science, history, 
etc) more thoroughly You may not have support 
at home for academic and college planning. 
You would earn better grades with more support 
in learning methods and organization. You would 
enjoy being a part of a mini-community in high 
school. If so, this class may be for you! Who is 
not well-suited for AVID? This class is not for 
you if you prefer to work alone, don’t plan to go 
to a 4-year college or have a career in mind, don’t 
take learning seriously, or repeatedly miss class 
assignments. This is not a course for remedial or 
at-risk students; it is not intended to be a last resort 
for students who are failing courses. Students 
will be selected based on their aptitude for the 
program, determined through an application as 
well as an interview. Applications are due March 
12, 2021, and can be found on the Spruce Creek 
High School website. For more information, please 
contact AVID Coordinator, Susan Henderson at 
skhender@volusia.k12.fl.us.

Senior Information
CLASS OF 2021 TEXT: @SCHAWK21 TO: 81010 FOR REMIND NOTICES AND UPCOMING EVENTS

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING SENIOR EVENTS
	 January 5,2021 Graduation Fee– Paid by all seniors- You may pay online with a credit card or debit card 
or with cash or check or card to the Student Activity’s office. Make checks payable to Spruce Creek High School. 
Graduation fees are $80.00.
	 If you have a cap and gown from a sibling who graduated from Spruce Creek less than six years ago 
or if you do not plan to participate/walk with the Class of 2021. Your graduation expenses are $50.00. 
Contact Mrs. Rocco regarding the reduced fee.
	 February 2-11, 2021 Grad Bash Tickets on Sale - See Mrs. Rocco in the Activities Office before or after 
school or during lunch to purchase your Grad Bash Ticket. Tickets will only be sold on these four days, or until 
they are sold out. The cost is $120 and includes admission and charter bus transportation. Grad Bash 
Night is April 30, 2021. Ticket purchases will be refunded in the event Grad Bash is cancelled.
	 April 5, 2021 Senior Speaker try-outs – Sign up in advance in the Activities Office. For the audition, 
prepare a two-minute speech to present to a committee at commencement ceremony. Tryouts are based on 
verbal presentation and speech content. One senior will be selected to read their speech at graduation.
	 April 13-15, 2021 Cap & Gown Delivery Days – Caps & gowns will be distributed to those who have paid their 
Graduation fee. Announcements and other graduation supplies ordered will be distributed at this time by Jostens.
	 April 19, 2021 Purchase Graduation Tickets and Parking Passes – Prices TBA – Every guest attending 
our Graduation ceremony must have a ticket to enter the Ocean Center. The number of tickets to be sold 
will be determined in April.
	 April 24, 2021 Prom – Daytona 500 Club, 7PM – 11pm. To purchase a ticket, all obligations must be 
paid, and detentions served. This event is tentative until cleared by CDC guidelines.
	 April 30, 2021 Grad Bash - At Universal Studios / Islands of Adventure from 7pm – 2am (Buses leave at 
5:00pm) Tickets are only sold for this in February. This event is tentative until cleared by CDC guidelines.
	 May TBA 2021 Senior Breakfast- 9:00AM at SCHS Cafeteria. Location may change
	 May 27, 2021 Senior Awards Program - Location to be determined. Begins at 7:00PM. All Seniors, families 
and friends are encouraged to attend and share in the various accomplishments of the senior class. Seniors 
must report at 6:30PM dressed in cap and gown. Honor cords are scheduled to be distributed that evening. 
Families are welcome! Will last approximately 3 hours
	 June 1, 2021 Baccalaureate Service, A Night of Reflection - Location to be determined. Planned and produced 
by the Parent Advisory Committee. Students must arrive at 6:30PM dressed in cap and gown. The program will start 
at 7pm. Families are welcome! The event is for all graduating seniors. Will last approximately one hour.
	 June 2, 2021 Graduation Practice – MANDATORY, (students only) 7:30am at the Ocean Center. All students must 
provide their own transportation. This is a required practice for all seniors planning to participate in the Graduation 
ceremony. Students who do not attend this practice may not walk at Graduation. Do not wear your cap and gown.
	 June 5, 2021 Graduation Ceremony – Ocean Center, Daytona Beach at 12:30pm
Seniors should report to their assigned area at the Ocean Center by 11:30am dressed in cap and gown, to line up for 
the processional. The graduation ceremony will last approximately 90 minutes.

continued on page 7

Janet Cunningham  •  jcunningham@creekaitr.net
Spruce Creek High School

Advertise in the News & Views!  This is a wonderful way for 
your company to get community recognition and exposure, and 

at the same time help support your local schools!

A few spots are left! 

We need you!

mailto:skhender@volusia.k12.fl.us
http://www.tuffyportorange.com
mailto:jcunningham@creekaitr.net
http://www.academypublishing.com/advertising.php
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Senior Information... continued
GRADUATION ATTIRE
	 ALL GRADUATES should remember that hair styles are to be kept simple so 
that graduation caps will fit on the head properly. Caps are worn level on the head, 
not at an angle. ONLY CORDS, PINS AND MEDALLIONS DISTIBUTED BY 
SPRUCE CREEK HIGH SCHOOL MAY BE WORN WITH GOWNS. YOU MAY 
NOT DECORATE YOUR CAP. 
	 YOUNG LADIES: Wear a cool, comfortable dress under the gown; choose 
a style with a simple neckline which will not interfere with the neckline of the 
graduation gown. Dresses should not hang below the graduation gown. Black 
shoes only, preferably with medium height heels. Heels and wedges must be 
black. No dangling earrings. 
	 YOUNG MEN: Wear black color dress pants and black dress shoes and 
socks. NO jeans, sneakers, deck shoes or flip flops permitted. Wear a white 
dress shirt with a black tie / bow tie.
	 IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR ATTENDING GRADUATION : 
Each ticket holder, including children, may carry an approved clear bag and a 
clutch purse: One clear bag no larger than 12”x 6”x 12” or a one-gallon clear 
Ziploc, or similar bag. One small clutch bag or purse no larger than 6.5”x 6.5”, 
with or without a strap. -Diapers and wipes may be carried in a clear bag; 
however, diaper bags are not permitted. -Additional clothing, blankets, etc. 
are permitted if carried loosely (preferably over the shoulder to be screened 
more quickly) or in an approved clear bag. Small cameras, binoculars and cell 
phones may be carried loosely or in an approved clear bag.
	 Parking for graduation is available at the Ocean Center and surrounding 
parking lots. Guests wi l l pay $5.00 to park. Carpooling is HIGHLY 
recommended. All seniors and guests are asked to plan accordingly so that 
you arrive on time for Graduation. Doors will close at 12:15pm and guests 
will not be admitted until after the graduates have entered the Ocean Center 
and the ceremony has begun.
	 I hope that in these remaining months you find a balance between studying, 
planning for your future and having fun! If you have any questions please stop by 
the Activities Office, email rrrocco@volusia.k12.fl.us, or call 322-6272 extension 37809.

2021 Softball Schedule
Date Weekday Opponent Site JV Varsity

2/11-
2/13

Thurs-Sat TBD Matanzas HS TBD

TBD Matanzas HS TBD

2/16 Tuesday Atlantic Home 4:00 PM

2/18 Thursday Winter Springs Home 6:00 pm

2/23 Tuesday Atlantic Coast Home 5:00 pm 7:00 pm

2/25 Thursday Hagerty Home 5:00 pm 7:00 pm

3/2 Tuesday Oviedo Oviedo HS 5:00 pm 7:00 pm

3/5 Friday Pine Ridge Pine Ridge HS 4:30 pm

3/6 Saturday TBD Matanzas HS TBD

3/6 Saturday TBD Matanzas HS TBD

3/9 Tuesday DeLand Home 4:00 pm 6:00 pm

3/11 Thursday University Home 5:00 pm 7:00 pm

3/16 Tuesday Trinity Christian Academy Home 4:00 pm 6:00 pm

3/17 Wednesday Mainland Mainland HS after V 4:00 pm

3/18 Thursday Pierson Taylor Home 5:00 pm 7:00 pm

3/30 Tuesday DeLand DeLand HS after V 4:00 pm

4/1 Thursday FPC HS Home 6:00 pm

4/6 Tuesday Lake Mary Lake Mary HS 4:00 pm 6:00 pm

4/8 Thursday University University HS after V 4:00 pm

4/9 Friday Space Coast Home 5:00 pm 7:00 pm

4/13 Tuesday

4/15 Thursday New Smyrna Beach NSB Sports Complex 4:30 pm 6:30 pm

4/20 Tuesday Apopka Home 6:00 pm

4/22 Thursday Matanzas Home 6:00 pm

4/27 Tuesday Dist. Tourney Home 7:00 pm

4/28 Wednesday Dist. Tourney Home 5 & 7pm

4/29 Friday Dist. Tourney Home 7:00 pm

mailto:rrrocco@volusia.k12.fl.us
http://www.MessickFamilyDentistry.com
http://launchcu.com
http://RealEstateCopp.com


If you are donating personally, your name will be put on the corresponding items 
instead of a business name.

FOR MORE INFORMATION:
•	 Facebook: facebook.com/team2152
•	 E-mail: team2152@gmail.com
•	 Instagram: instagram.com/Team_2152
•	 Twitter: twitter.com/Team2152

Team 2152 – Volusia County Schools

SPONSORSHIP INFORMATION
801 Taylor Road | Port Orange, FL 32127 

Business Name: ________________________________________________________

Contact Person:________________________________________________________

Address:_____________________________________________________________

City:_______________________ State:________________ Zip Code: _____________

Phone: (_______) ______________ Email:___________________________________

Business Website:______________________________________________________
(Please print so that we can accurately read your information)

Please make all checks payable to: Spruce Creek High School
Federal EIN: 59-6000884
Give checks to your student contact, or mail:

Spruce Creek High School
Attn: Kim Stears
801 Taylor Road, Port Orange, FL 32127

Thank you for your support!
Student Contact: ___________ Phone: ___________ Email: ______________________
Amount Donated: $___________ a month for _______ months OR
	 $___________ Check # ____________ Cash ________
Material donation:

Any donation is appreciated and will be put to good use!

801 Taylor Road
Port Orange, FL 32127
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Team 2152 – Volusia County Schools, Spruce Creek High School 

Honorary Sponsor Under $500 

Business name listed on our website. 
 

Bronze Sponsor $500 

Business name listed on the back of our team T-shirts and on our website.   
 

Silver Sponsor $1000 

Business name/logo on the back of our team T-shirts and on our website, plus 
A commemorative plaque. 

 

Gold Sponsor $2500 

Business name/logo on the back of our team T-shirts and on our website, plus 
A commemorative plaque, and  

Your name in our robot pit area at competitions. 
 

Platinum Sponsor $4000+ 

Business name on the back of our team T-shirts and on our website, plus 
A commemorative plaque, and, in our 

robot pit area at competitions, and on our robot trailer that carries the robots 
to all competitions and Robot on the Road events. 

 
 

 If you are donating personally, your name will be put on the corresponding items instead of a 
business name.  

 
 
 
 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION 
FaceBook: facebook.com/team2152 
E-mail: team2152@gmail.com 
Instagram: Instagram.com/Team_2152 
Twitter: twitter.com/Team2152 

facebook.com/team
mailto:team2152@gmail.com
instagram.com/Team
twitter.com/Team

